
  
  
  
  

Public Notice  
(Official Publication)  

Notice of Public Hearing  
Riley Purgatory Bluff Creek Watershed District  

Watershed Stewardship Grant  
  

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Board of Managers of the Riley Purgatory Bluff Creek 
Watershed District will hold a public hearing consistent with Section 103B.251 of Minnesota 
Statutes, on May, 6th 2020 at 7:00 p.m. at District Office, 18681 Lake Drive East, Chanhassen, 
MN to consider awarding a grant through its Watershed Stewardship Grant program to provide 
financial assistance for best management practice implementation to local units of government, 
private property owners, nonprofits, lake and homeowners associations and other interested 
parties, for the following project:    
  

• City of Chanhassen – Pleasantview Road Drainage Improvements. Total cost 
$84,354.50; grant request: $42,577.25.  The proposed improvements include removal of 
old storm pipes, correction and stabilization of an eroded slope/ ravine, installation of two 
new storm structures, installation of new piping, a rock channel, and a vegetated 
shoreline restoration. The project is proposed to be funded through the District’s ad 
valorem property tax levy to implement its watershed management plan pursuant to 
Minnesota Statutes Section 103B.241, 77% of which is paid by District property 
taxpayers in Hennepin County, and 23% in Carver County.  
 

All interested parties are invited to appear at the public hearing to offer comments and ask 
questions in order to advise the board of managers on whether to approve the proposed pilot 
projects. Further information is available by contacting the District Administrator, Claire Bleser, 
cbleser@rpbcwd.org, or 952-607-6512, or by visiting the District website: www.rpbcwd.org. 
 
  
Dated:    April 8, 2020  
  

BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF MANAGERS  
  

David Ziegler, Secretary  
  
  
  
                                     
 


